
SBIC MESSENGER 
South Brunswick Interchurch Council 

Monthly Newsletter – June 2020  
 
SBIC Holds Elections 

 

Mike Claxton and Jeanne Parietti were re-elected President and 

Secretary, respectfully, for the 2020-2022 meeting years.  Vice 

President and Treasurer elections are held in odd years.  Bonita 

LeGoullon and Kim Holmes currently hold those positions, 

respectively. 

 

SBIC Gets New Publicity Chairperson 

 

Carolyn Gardner volunteered to be the SBIC Publicity 

Chairperson.  She is a member of St. Luke Lutheran Church.  

Thanks, Carolyn.  

   

 

  

Critical SBIC Open Board Positions 

Technology – Maintain the SBIC Website. 

Fundraising Chairperson – Assist Event Chairs and Grant 

Coordinators, as appropriate.  

Membership Chairperson – Encourage full participation, 

cooperation, and positive relationships with Member churches, 

and recruit new churches. 

 

Tentatively Scheduled 2020 Fundraising Events 

 

 Discount Cards (Ongoing), Bonita LeGoullon, 

Coordinator. 

 Pancake Breakfast (Postponed until further notice).  

 Summer Concerts (Tentatively, last 4 Fridays of 

summer requested), Mary Pritchard, Coordinator. 

 Sunset at Sunset (Tentatively, October 3), Mary 

Pritchard, Coordinator. 

 Virtual CROP Hunger Walk (November 1), Mike 

Claxton, Coordinator.  
 

Check us out at our new website:    

www.thelordsfoodpantry.org. 

 
                     Providing Help and Hope Since 1981 

 

THE LORD’S FOOD PANTRY STATS FOR 

May 2020 

Number of People Served 

      Children     286 

      Adults     569 

      Seniors     366 

      Total                                      1,221 

 

The Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP) 

 

On our second TEFAP distribution at the Lord’s Food Pantry, 

Saturday, May 30, we served 84 families, or 311 individuals 

(224 adults and 87 children).   

 

Coronavirus Food Assistance Program (CFAP) 

 

CFAP is scheduled to begin possibly by the end of June at The 

Lord’s Food Pantry and continue for approximately six months.  

 

Weekly Food Collection at Camp UMC 

 

Food collection for The Lord’s Food Pantry will continue at 

Camp UMC on Wednesdays from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

through June. 

 

 
 

Mary Pritchard, The Lord’s Food Pantry Coordinator, receives a 

grant of $5,000 from BEMC and a $5,000 matching grant from 

CO Bank in Colorado, BEMC’s bank. 

 

Grants Received This Month:   

$10,000 from BEMC, and $2,500 from ATMC.  

 

Grants Pending: FEMA and Presbytery of Coastal Carolina.  

           

The next General Meeting of the SBIC is scheduled for 

Monday, July 20, 2020.  Time and place to be determined. 

Members will be notified. 

http://www.thelordsfoodpantry.org/

